

PRESIDENT OF THE SUPREME ADMINISTRATIVE COURT OF THE REPUBLIC OF POLAND Jacek Chlebny

Warsaw, 17 February 2025

Mr Villu Kõve Chief Justice of the Supreme Court of Estonia

Dear Mr President,

Thank you very much for accepting the invitation to the conference: "75th anniversary of the ECHR and administrative court judges" which will be held on 1-2 October 2025. I will be delighted to welcome you to Warsaw. I hope that we will all have a meaningful meeting to mark the anniversary of the Convention.

There are three panels at the conference: 1) The Convention as a tool for judicial review by an administrative court judge; 2) The enforcement of a ECtHR judgement by a national judge and 3) The scope and limits of the margin of appreciation exercised by administrative court judges. The invitations to the panels will be sent as soon as we have answers to the questionnaire. I hope we will be able to publish a post-conference book based on the speakers' contributions. Should that be the case, the panellists and moderators will be invited to submit their full papers at a later date.

Please find attached the conference questionnaire. Your responses by 31 March 2025 would be greatly appreciated. To help you with your travel arrangements, an organisational note is also attached to this letter. For any queries, please use the following e-mail address: Conf.Warsaw.Oct2025@nsa.gov.pl.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Yours sincerely, Von Verene